
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
September 6:  Twin Towers Dedication 
   Friendship Park 
   10:00 am 
 
October 25 & 26: Town Wide Garage Sales 
   Start at 8:00 am 
 
November 1:  Wine Fest 
   LaContessa Condo  
   16326 Gulf Blvd 
   1:00 to 6:00 pm 
 
December 14:  Gulf Communities Boat  
   Parade 
   Sunset 
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The Town of Redington Beach has a new day time deputy.  
He is Kevin McSweeney, Jr.  He is originally from Boston, 
Massachusetts.  Before moving to Florida in 2004, he was 
employed as a correctional officer for the State of Massa-
chusetts. He worked for the St. Pete Police Department 
from 2004 to 2006 and the Pinellas County Schools  from 
2006 to 2007.  He is now with the Pinellas County Sher-
iff’s Office.  He is married with three children, all boys, 
ages 10, 8, and 5. 

Mayor’s Message 

As summer winds down, a reminder that September 
and early October the tropics are still active for storm 
development.  Please be mindful for your preparation 
and evacuation plans.   
Now that school is in session be alert for school bus 
stops and walking and biking students.   

Hope all our residents have a great Autumn.  

        Mayor Nick Simons 

ATTN BEACH RESIDENTS:  DID YOU KNOW? 

The Dept of Environmental Protection has a zero tolerance in 
regards to the following: 
 
• You must stay 12’ away from Sea Oates and Vegetation 

when using equipment or when beach masonizing. 
• Eastward Raking behind the Sea Oates is prohibited! 
• Digging or burying anything on the beach is prohibited! 
• Removing Sea Oates or Vegetation of any kind is prohib-

ited! 
• You must obtain a permit from DEP prior to any distur-

bance on the beach! 
 
The bureau of beaches and coastal systems manages all activi-
ties effecting Florida’s beach and coastal systems and sovereign 
submerged lands.  Any person refusing to comply with or 
willfully violating any rule or order prescribed by the depart-
ment shall incur a fine for each offense in an amount up to 
$10,000.00 to be fixed, imposed, and collected by the DEP.  
Each day during any portion of which such violation occurs 
constitutes a separate offense. 



 
  

Emergency Management    By Mark Davis 

Hurricane season does not end until NOVEMBER. 

If you have special needs during a hurricane or storm, make sure 
you are signed up for the Special Needs Assistance Program. A 
copy of  this form is on the back page of  this newsletter. 

During an event such as an official storm/hurricane warning, 
sand will be available across the street from Town Hall, at 
Friendship Park until supply runs out.  At that time, the location 
will be relocated to Archibald Park, Madeira Beach, across from 
Subway Sandwiches.  Sand Bags are available at Town Hall and 
are limited to 20 per house. 

Evacuation Route:  Redington Beach SOUTH on Gulf Blvd, 
Tom Stewart Causeway, Madeira Beach. 

Where to Go:  It is recommended you make plans to stay in a 
home of a friend or relative, a hotel, or motel. 

If you must evacuate to a shelter, the closest shelter to Reding-
ton Beach is Bauder Elementary School, 12755 86th Avenue, 
Seminole.  NO PETS ARE ALLOWED. 

The closest shelter accepting pets is Oak Grove Middle School in 
Clearwater.  Largo High is also a nearby shelter. 

Find out where to take your pet now.  Your veterinarian can 
advise you.  A few shelters allow you to bring a pet, but there 
are restrictions.  Service dogs are allowed in regular shelters and 
motels. 
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CODE ENFORCEMENT  
– ISSUES AND UPDATES 
For Code Enforcement Questions, contact Mark 
Davis, Code Enforcement Officer and/or Terry 
Dillon, Assistant Code Enforcement Officer at 
Town Hall – 727-391-3875. 

Several REMINDERS: 

 The Town of Redington Beach prohib-
its the parking of boats and/or boat trailers on any right of 
way or easement in the limits of the Town.  It shall be 
unlawful for any person to place or park any recreational 
equipment upon any residentially zoned lot, piece or parcel 
of land in the town, or upon any right-of-way or easement 
within the residentially zoned areas of the town, except 
that one piece of recreational equipment for the sole pur-
pose of loading, unloading, or repairing such recreational 
equipment, and the one piece of recreational equipment 
shall be allowed to remain in place upon such property only 
for a period of time as is reasonably necessary to actually 
load, unload, or repair such piece of recreational equip-
ment; provided, however that the time for the loading, 
unloading, or repair of the recreational equipment shall not 

Community Rating System 
Elevation certificates are available and may be obtained at Pinellas 
Building Department  (727) 464-3930. 

A list of repetitive loss properties may be obtained at Town Hall, 105 
164th Ave, 727-391-3875. Please contact Mark Davis, DPW/Code 
Enforcement.  All of Redington Beach is designated a flood zone area.   

 

 Irrigation Using County Water or Irrigation 
Using Wells/Lake/Ponds 

Residential Lawn Watering Schedule 

House Number Ending in  Water on 

0 or 1     Monday  
2 or 3     Tuesday 
4 or 5     Wednesday 
6 or 7     Thursday 
8 or 9     Friday 
Mixed or No Address   Friday  
 
Morning Hours: 12:01 am to 10:00 am 
Evening Hours: 4:00 pm to 11:50 pm 
 
Watering is prohibited between the hours of 8:00 am 
and 6:00 pm. 
 

in any event exceed four days, whether consecutive or not, 
within any 20 day time frame.  For purposes of enforcement of 
this section, a day shall be determined by the appropriate au-
thorities of the town to consist of either 24 consecutive hours or 
any fraction thereof.  The mere moving of the piece of property 
during a day shall not reinitiate the computation of a 24 hour 
period. 

Off Street Parking:  The Town of Redington Beach adopted 
Ordinance 90-92 by referendum on September 4, 1990, which 
prohibits paving off  street parking.  In addition, the Federal 
Clean Water Act, Sec. 402, directs the EPA to establish regula-
tions governing municipal storm water discharges to the waters 
of the United States.  Further, the Town adopted Ordinance 93-
07 on September 24, 1993, providing the Town with the legal 
authority to control pollution to the Town’s MS4’s (Storm 
Drainage System). 

What Does this Mean?  In simple terms this means that once a 
property owner removes any asphalt, concrete, or non pervious 
surface from any right of way areas, it must go back as a grassy 
area.  Non pervious right of way surfaces are prohibited once 
these existing surfaces prior to September 4, 1990, have been 
removed, they cannot be rebuilt or replaced. 

From the desk of 
… Mark A. Davis 
DPW Director and Code 

Enforcement Officer 
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Once again, I would like to remind all Redington Beach 
property owners, Section 12-2 (8) of our ordinance 
that prohibits grass and weeds to exceed 12 inches in 
height.  This years rainy season started very early.  Lots 
of rainfall and warm humid temperatures create ideal 
conditions for your grass to grow very quickly.  Unfor-
tunately, it also creates an ideal environment for pests 
and rodents.  Please make arrangements to keep your 
lawns from growing out of control.  This month we 
will be targeting overgrown lawns once again, Town 
wide.  Repeat offenders will not be issued a courtesy 
notice, but will receive a notice to appear, (citation).  
Please do your part to help keep your neighborhood 
clean, safe, and to keep property values up. 

***************************************** 

Your Building Commissioner, David Drillick, has im-
plemented the review of Chapter 6, Building Codes 
and along with the rest of the board are revising several 
ordinances.  Watch for your next newsletter for up-
dates of Chapter 6. 

Visit our website for  all the Town Ordinances: 

     SANTA’S ANGELS NEWS 
 
Santa’s Angels provided 341 children and their families with 
gifts and holiday meals for Christmas 2007.  Volunteer 
shoppers were given $50.00 to purchase gifts for each child.  
Santa’s Angels negotiated with local vendors to obtain food 
that was distributed to the families along with the gifts.  The 
money for the gifts and food came from fundraisers and 
several generous donors.  There has already been a “Cinco 
De Mayo” fundraiser and several more are scheduled:  A 
“Jackson Pollock Painting Party” and “An Evening in Pal-
ermo” dinner are in the planning stages. 
 
We are doing the Haunted House again this year.  RMC 
Property Management has generously donated a huge space 
to us in the middle of Seminole Mall.  We start building 
Sept. 1.  It will be open for haunting Fridays and Saturdays, 
Oct. 17, 18, 24, 25 and Halloween Night, the 31st.  
Haunting and building volunteers welcome. 
 
On Sunday evening, Nov 9, we will be partnering with 
Stein Mart in the Seminole Mall to present a private shop-
ping experience.  The store will be closed to the public.  
There will be fashion presentations with local celebrities 
modeling items from participating vendors.  Light appetiz-
ers will be served, compliments of local restaurants.  A 
great opportunity for some early, leisurely Christmas shop-
ping.  Admission $10.00. 
In early December we will be hosting “Breakfast with Santa” 
at Telly’s Restaurant in the Seminole Mall.  This is an op-
portunity for children to meet Santa and tell him their 
Christmas list in person.  The Rotary Club helped us with 
the event last year.  Admission is $5.00. 
 
We welcome all volunteers.  We also work with the Bright 
Futures Community Scholarship organization to provide 
hours  for participating students.  Please contact Lynne 
Hawthorne 319-8092 or Kathryn Cormier, 394-1494 for 
more information, to volunteer, or to purchase tickets. 

NPDES NATIONAL POLLUTION DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM 

Due to Federal regulations, swales have been installed throughout the Town 
of Redington Beach. Since we discharge storm waters directly into a federal 
body of water, (Boca Ciega Bay) the Town is required to implement best 
management practices in regards to reducing surface contaminates and pol-
lution to our drinking water supply in general. Please familiarize yourself 
with the attached information on swales. Remember, our efforts to reduce 
pollution today, affects the world in which our children will live tomorrow. 

Each quarterly newsletter you receive has helpful hints and educational in-
formation that I feel will help keep you as residents, of our unique commu-
nity well informed and up to date with the ever changing federal laws and 
regulations that we as a municipality are required to comply with. I hope 
everyone will take a few moments of your time to familiarize yourselves 
with these helpful facts.  

Thank you,                          Mark A. Davis, D.P.W. Code Enforcement 

NPDES:  NATIONAL POLLUTION DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM 

The Town is required yearly to obtain a permit from the State of Florida to 
further its efforts to reduce the amount of pollutants entering the public 
waterways and endangering the environment. To work toward that goal the 
Town is requesting your help in the following ways: 

Please don’t dump or throw anything (including concrete, grass clippings, 
etc.) into the gutters, swales on Intracoastal Waterway. These areas must 
be free of debris to function as they have been designed. 

It is especially important that no one disposes of or dumps or causes the 
disposal of any hazardous waste within the municipal limits of the town. 
Hazardous waste is defined as any solid waste, or combination of solid 
wastes, which because of its quality, concentration, or physical, chemical or 
infectious characteristics may cause or significantly contribute to an increase 
in mortality or an increase in serious irreversible or incapacitating reversible 
illness or pose a substantial present or potential hazard to human health or 
the environment when improperly transported, disposed of, stored, treated 
or otherwise managed. These materials can be disposed of in conjunction 
with established amnesty days of the county and the state, and at properly 
authorized locations or sites. 

If you observe any illegal disposition of materials into drainage facilities that 
could obstruct the flow of Stormwater or if you see dumping of hazardous 
waste or debris in gutters, manholes, swales or the Intracoastal Waterway, 
please notify the Public Works Department at 727-391-3875. 

Also, if you are contemplating construction, please check with the P.C. 
Building Department before you build onto, alter, regrade or fill your prop-
erty. A permit may be needed to ensure projects do not cause drainage 
problems on other properties, increase chemical pollutants, (pesticides, 
fertilizers, etc.) entering the waterways.  

Find plants and gardening methods that require fewer fertilizers, herbicides, 
and pesticides for your landscaping plan in order to reduce the possibility of 
chemicals polluting the bay. 
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NPDES NATIONAL POLLUTION DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM 

(Pollutants Continued) 

 

*  Bacteria, waterborne  viruses,  and  pathogens from septic sys-
tems, livestock, and pets cause illnesses such as cyrptosporidiosis 
than can result in the closure of swimming areas and shellfish 
beds. 

*  Toxins, including heavy metals, pesticides, and organic chemi-
cals from farms, lawns, city streets, driveways, and landfills can 
pose serious human health risks when they contaminate fish, 
shellfish, and drinking water wells. 

The threat of non-point source pollution is real.  Everyday, thou-
sands of pounds and millions of gallons of non-point source pol-
lutants are entering and deteriorating our water resources in Flor-
ida and throughout the United States.  It has been reported that: 

• Each year, over 132 million gallons of used motor oil are 
poured down storm drains or disposed of in landfills nation-
wide. 

• Approximately 1,000 pounds of lead, zinc, cadmium, and 
other toxic metals from streets and parking lots are intro-
duced into receiving waters from a single rainstorm. 

• More than 70 million pounds of pesticides are used on lawns 
and golf courses annually. 

• Approximately 80 million septic systems in the United States 
discharge 8 billion gallons of wastewater annually into soil 
and groundwater. 

Unfortunately, most people do not understand the threat of non-
point pollution to our water resources.  They do not realize that 
everyday activities such as over fertilizing the lawn and applying 
fertilizer minutes before a rainstorm can contribute to water pol-
lution.  Many people do not believe that the preventive actions 
can really make a difference, but they can.  This is why imple-
menting  an effective education program on pointless personal 
pollution is so important.  Once everyone realizes how they con-
tribute to the problem and that they can be part of the solution, 
the threat of non-point source pollution will decline. 

Florida’s Threatened Water: 
Water is everywhere in Florida!  With more that 8,400 miles of 
tidal shoreline, 8,000 lakes, 20 major rivers and estuaries, and 
the largest underground aquifer in the United States, Florida has 
an abundance of water resources.  In addition, Florida receives 
approximately 50 to 65 inches of rainfall from about 120 storms 
in an average year.   

The residents and visitors of Florida depend upon these water 
resources for agriculture, industry, and a variety of recreational 
activities such as fishing, boating, and swimming.  Most impor-
tantly, we depend upon it for our drinking water.  More than 
90% of the state’s drinking water is drawn from underground 
aquifers.  With these abundant resources, it would seem that 
there is an unlimited supply of usable water.  However, this is 
NOT true.  Our water supply, arguably Florida’s most valuable 
resource, is threatened. 

Today, the leading threat to Florida’s water resources and qual-
ity of this resource is non-point source (NPS) pollution, often 
referred to as pointless personal pollution.  Pointless personal 
pollution does not originate from a single, specific source but is 
generated by a variety of activities spread over a broad area. 

Everyone contributes to pointless personal pollution in many 
different ways. Driving an automobile, maintaining a flower 
garden, mowing the grass, or walking a dog are just a few of the 
activities that can contribute to NPS or personal pollution.  
Every time it rains, pollutants such as soil particles, pesticides, 
fertilizers, oil, grass clippings, and waste are released into our 
waterways from plowed fields, streets, rooftops, and neighbor-
hood yards. 

These items are Pollutants?  You Bet! 
*  Soil particles or sediments and other organic materials such as 
leaves and grass clippings can reduce water depth, smother 
aquatic organisms and reduce photosynthesis, which in turn de-
creases the amount of oxygen in the water.  It basically destroys 
aquatic habitat. 

 *  Chemical nutrients in fertilizers, detergents, and sewage 
cause excessive plant growth and algae blooms.  Overgrowth of 
aquatic plants and algae can clog navigational waterways, impair 
recreational activities, block sunlight from penetrating the water 
column, and reduce dissolved oxygen levels resulting in fish 
kills.  High nutrient levels in groundwater can also be a principal 
cause for closing potable wells and for methemoglobinemia 
(blue baby syndrome). 

 

Code Enforcement Mission Statement 

 

To ensure a safe, healthful environment consistent with 
community needs and Town codes while striving for volun-
tary compliance and public awareness. 
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NPDES CONTNUED         Stormwater Management 
Only Rain in the Drain:  If you follow this motto, you’re 
well on your way toward successful stormwater management.  
Your goal should be to prevent oil, grease, antifreeze, and any 
other material from mixing with stormwater.  Here’s How: 

1. Prevent Spills & Leaks.  Visually inspect vehicles enter-
ing the facility for leaks.  If you see a leak, contain it with a 
drip pan or absorbent material, (such as dry sweep or kitty 
litter) and clean up the residue from the ground.  When 
removing vehicle fluids, always use a drain pan, drain ta-
bles, or pump or suction system to capture the fluids. 

2. Clean up Spills Immediately.  When spills and leaks 
happen, clean up as much of the fluid as you can, as quickly 
as possible.  For small spills use shop rags, oil dry, or absor-
bent materials.  For larger spills use absorbent socks, pads, 
and pillows.  Spill kits that include absorbent materials like 
oil dry and/or absorbent pads, socks, and pillows should be 
placed conveniently around the shop, and you should know 
where the kits are at all times.  Keep brooms, shovels, or 
scoops near your spill kit.  Place used absorbents in a desig-
nated container for proper disposal.  Check with your man-
ager before putting used absorbent in a dumpster. 

3. Handle Fluids Properly.  After you remove vehicle 
fluids, store the fluids in clearly marked containers.  These 
containers should have some type of secondary contain-
ment, (such as a larger drum or a concrete curb) to prevent 
a large spill from spreading.  Make sure not to mix oils with 
antifreeze or solvents that can create a hazardous waste, 
which can’t be recycled and is expensive to get rid of.  Also 
make sure to use the right size funnels when pouring fluids 
into a storage drum.  Check the drums regularly for leaks. 

4. Drain, Cover, and Contain All Oil Parts Stored 
Outside.  If you store oily parts outside or in vehicles that 
are outside, ensure they are covered to prevent contact 
with rain or snow.  Inspect these areas regularly for spill 
and leaks. 

Stick to these Practices!  It is important to always implement 
these practices, and to pay special attention to these issues dur-
ing wet weather.  Be proud of the work you do to protect the 
environment.  What you do in the yard matters to your business 
and to your community.  You can Make a Difference! 

NOTE:  Dumping or pouring anything into storm drains other 
than rainwater is prohibited by Federal, State, and Local laws.  
As of recently, swimming pool water can no longer be drained 
into a curb/gutter or into a catch basin leading into a storm 
drain with out first being de-chlorinated.  Please report any 
violations to 727-391-3875 

Fertilizer Facts: 
 
Fertilizer is not plant food.  Food for plants comes from the sugars 
the plant makes through photosynthesis.  Fertilizer nutrients are 
used in this process, but a lawn or plant growing poorly in too 
much shade will not grow better if fertilized. 
 
The truth about “100 percent organic” is that it often refers only to 
the nitrogen in the bag.  Furthermore, the nitrogen can be derived 
from natural products, such as manure, or it can be from synthetic 
chemicals, such as urea.  Read the label to determine where the 
“organic” nitrogen is coming from. 
 
Make fertilizer selections based on need.  Many fertilizers contain 
a number of plant nutrients, even though only one or two may be 
needed.  What plant response do you want?  Greener growth?  
More flowers or fruits?  Decide which nutrients will give you what 
you want and then buy only those. 
 
When fertilizer nutrients are in “slow-release” forms, they are 
available to plants over a longer period of time and less nutrients 
are wasted or lost as pollutants.  Look for these terms on the prod-
uct or fertilizer bag: 
A. Time released, slow-release, or controlled release 
B. Water insoluble nitrogen, activated sludge, sulfur-coated 

urea(SCCU), Isobutylidendiurea (IBDU), Ureaform (UF), 
Nitroform, or polymer, plastic or resin-coated urea. 

 
Remember to fertilize only when needed to maintain the health of 
lawns and plants.  Do not exceed the rate of 1 pound of nitrogen 
per 1,000 square feet per application. 

NPDES:  NATIONAL POLLUSION DISCHARGE 
ELIMINATION SYSTEM 

          “ADOPT-A-STREET” Registration Form 

Volunteer’s Name:  ___________________________ 

Address:                    ___________________________ 

Home Phone:      ___________________________ 

Cell Phone:      ___________________________ 

E-mail Address:       __________________________ 

As an ongoing program to keep our Town pollution free 
and to comply with Florida Dept. of Environmental Pro-
tection regulations the Town of Redington Beach offers 
the Adopt a Street Program. 

If you would like to Adopt-A-Street, contact Town 
Hall.  The Town will supply you with trash bags and 
gloves and will remove trash filled bags from a desig-
nated pick  up area.  Drop off the completed registra-
tion form and give us a call when you’re ready. 



PUBLIC WORKS:  

by Mark Davis, DPW/Code Enforcement 

STORM WATER PROJECT UPDATE:  Currently Phase III is approximately 60% completed and going very well.  Keystone 
excavators, Inc has gone the extra mile for our residents trying to make the construction work as painless as possible.  The east por-
tion of Phase III has been completed with new sod and asphalt in place.  They are now proceeding to the south end of this phase with 
anticipated completion of Phase III by November 1st of this year. 
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Gulf Blvd Construction:  As you are probably already aware, there is ongoing work taking place on Gulf Blvd, the 
entire one mile stretch and some minor areas on the backstreets.  New handicap ramps on the sidewalks have been 
replaced to conform with the new ADA requirements.  Leaking joints in DOT’s drainage pipes are causing roads to 
fail, creating sinkholes in the boulevard, sidewalks, and potentially private properties such as driveways.  Florida’s 
Department of Transportation has contracted with R.E. Purcell Construction to correct these problems.  According 
to project superintendent, Jake Gaines, Purcell is in the process of removing silt and barnacles from the insides of the 
storm water drainage pipes and grouting and sleeving the failing joints. 

 

The traffic light at 161st and Gulf Blvd will also be replaced with a new signal attached to a strain pole.  There will no 
longer be signals suspended from wires.  They will be attached to a 22’ high pole and a 70’ arm stretching across the 
boulevard.  Gulf Blvd will be milled, repaved, and restriped as a final portion of this project.  The completion date is 
October 30th of this year. 

 

FYI:  The Florida Department of Environmental Protection will be visiting our Town in about one month.  They will 
be driving and walking through our neighborhoods making sure the Town and its residents are complying with 
NPDES requirements such as erosion control devises at properties under construction.  As I have informed everyone 
in previous newsletters; how important it is to comply with these requirements.  Not only are illicit discharges and 
sediment/erosion control Town ordinances, they are also Federal Law.  I would like to thank everyone for their co-
operation. 
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PARK & REC BOARD 

Chair……………………………………….……..Bob Fay 
Secretary…………………………………...…Peggy Akery 
Member………………………………………...Bob Yount 
Member…………………..………………..Mary Campbell 
Member…………………………………….Marilyn Barber 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Finance Commissioner……………………...Mark Deighton 
Chairman…………………………………..James Hoffman 
Vice Chair……………………………………..Keith Oeste 
Member……………………………………...Gladys Rock 
Member……………………………………...Dale Arfman 
Member…………………...………………...Harold Vardy 
Member…………………………………..Thomas Dorgon 
 

TOWN HALL 
105 164TH Ave, Redington Beach *  
Phone:  727-391-3875   FAX:  727-397-6911  
 HOURS:  Mon to Fri  8:00 am to 4:00 pm 
 
Web Site: www.townofredingtonbeach.com 
 
All Board of Commission Meetings are held in the Town Assem- 
bly Hall the first and third Tuesdays beginning at 7:00 pm, unless  
otherwise noted. 
 
Board of Adjustment::  Third Thursday of each month at 7:00 pm 
 
Park & Rec. Board:  First Monday of the month at 10:00 am 
 
All meetings are posted on the Town’s website. 

Elected & Appointed Town Officials 
Position     Name  

          
Mayor…………………………………………..Nick Simons 
Vice Mayor/Finance Commissioner ……………Mark Deighton 
Public Safety Commissioner………………………Michele Fox 
Parks & Recreation Commissioner…………….Fred Steiermann 
Building Commissioner………………………...David Drillick 
DPW Director/Code Enforcement  Officer……..Mark A. Davis 
DPW Assistant…………………………………..Terry Dillon 
Town Clerk……………………………………..Janina Patrus 
Deputy Clerk…………………………………....Missy Clarke 
Town Attorney…………………………….Andrew Salzman

   
      
                                    PSCO DEPUTIES   

  
Day Shift………………..……...Deputy Kevin McSweeney, Jr 
Evening Shift…………………………….Deputy Mike Godin

  
                           BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 
Chair……………………………………………Roger Reese 
Member …………………………………...Wally Hawthorne 
Member …………………………………………….Bud Fahs 
Member ………………………………………….David Will 
Member ………………………………………..Ken Sulewski 
Alternate………………………………………...Jim Wiggers 
Alternate…………………………………………Todd Smith 
 
  PLANNING BOARD 
Chair…………………………………………..Ed Fernandez 
Member ………………………………………...Sal Rapuano 
Member ………………………………………..Diane Oeste 
Member ………………………………….James Goldschmidt 
Member ………………………………….Michael DelVecchio 
 

 

                Basic Services:   
   

Police: Pinellas County Sheriff 
 Non Emergency…………………..….727-582-6200
   
Fire: Non Emergency…………………….. 727-391-3400
   
Police & Fire EMERGENCY ONLY:  911   
 
Electric:  Progress Energy ……………………..727-443-2641 
Water/Sewer…………………………………727-464-4000 
Brighthouse…………………………………...727-329-5020 
Waste Services:……………………………….727-572.6800 
Clearwater Gas:……………………………….727-699-1958 
 
 
Trash Collection:  Tuesdays and Fridays, Recycling on Thurs-
days. 
 
Beach Parking Permits are available to Town residents and are 
available at  Town Hall. 
 
Yard Sales:  The residents of the Town hold two annual yard 
sales, one in the fall and the other in the spring. 

E-Mail Addresses 
 townclerk@townofredingtonbeach.com 

 deputyclerk@townofredingtonbeach.com 

 Mark.davis@townofredingtonbeach.com 

(Mayor & Commissioners): 

info@townofredingtonbeach.com 

 

PARKS 
Town Park: Gulf Blvd & 164th Avenue 

Beach Park Gulf Blvd & 159th Avenue 

Friendship Park: 164th Avenue & 2nd Street 

Moon Park: Gulf Blvd & 157th Avenue 
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TOWN OF REDINGTON BEACH 
105 164TH AVE 

727-391-3875 
727-397-6911 FAX 

www.townofredingtonbeach.com 

 

REMINDER: SPECIAL ASSISTANCE MUST BE SUBMITTED ANNUALLY 

Redington Beach EMERGENCY REQUEST FOR SPECIAL ASSISTANCE/TRANSPORTATION 

Date: __________________ 

Name: _____________________________________________Age:__________________ 

Street Address:_____________________________________________________________ 

Apt:________________ Complex Name: ________________________________________ 

Bldg:Floor: _________________________  Phone: ________________________________ 

In case of emergency contact: __________________________________________________ 

Contact phone # Relationship: _________________________________________________ 

Citizen need (be specific): _____________________________________________________ 

Hearing impaired (Y/N): ______ Oxygen Required (Y/N): ______ Liters per minute:________ 

Dependent on Life Support System (Y/N):______ 

Can walk w/o assistance (Y/N):__________ with assistance (Y/N): _____________________ 

Require a wheelchair (Y/N): ____________(must have your own) Bedridden (Y/N): _________ 

Can be moved via wheelchair (Y/N): _______ has wheelchair (Y/N): _____________________  

People to accompany: ________________________________________________________ 

Relationship: ______________________________________________________________ 

Request submitted by (print): __________________________________________________ 

Phone: __________________________Relationship:_______________________________ 

Community Resources at Your Fingertips 211  Search the entire 2-1-1 database online:  www.211tampabay.org 

 

 211 is the FREE 3 digit number to call to “Find Help or Give Help” 24 hours a day, 7 days a week in our community. 

Call 2-1-1 To Find Help 

• Tax Assistance Programs 
• Housing 
• Food Programs 
• Financial Assistance 
• Medical Care 
• Counseling Service 
• Legal Assistance 
• Child Care 
• And Much More…….. 

Call 2-1-1 to Give Help 

• Mentoring or Tutoring 
• Youth/Family Volunteering 
• Service Learning 
• Visiting a Nursing Home 
• Serving Food 
• Donating Goods/Money 
• Individual/Group Volunteering 
• Building a House 
• And Much More…... 

People in need can contact 2-1-1 for information on 
health and human services in our community.  Those who 
want to give back to the community can contact 2-1-1 to 
obtain information on where their volunteer time, skills, 
and donations are most needed.  2-1-1 has 1,400 local 
social services agencies listed for Pinellas County.   
 
For 3-digit blocked access or cell phone access call:  727-
210-4211. 
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